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NEWSLETTER February 2018 

The new hall is really taking shape with the area 
around the hall being slowly cleared and some 
preliminary land scraping done. Most of the work 
now moves inside, with underfloor heating and 
second fix electrics starting this week. Omnis, our 
contractor is still telling us that the handover 
should be early to mid-March which is very much in 
line with their contract program.  
 

The trustee's and fund-raising group will be 
meeting soon to agree an opening weekend which 
will probably be in late April (we will need the site to 
dry out a little I think!) and to start the process of 
fitting out our new building.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Catch up with progress by checking with 
our website  Trimingham.org. 
 
 
 
 

Future Events 
(All events in Pilgrim Shelter unless otherwise stated) 

• Whist every Monday and Thursday 1.15-4pm, and 
Tuesday and Friday evenings 7 for 7.15pm deal.   
Also, a new Sunday afternoon session.                 

£2 includes refreshments and raffle.  

• Slimming Club every Tuesday afternoon from 
1.45pm.  Contact Dot Wiseman. 

• Yoga Monday 7.30pm.  Contact Linda 834349.  

• Table Top Sunday 4th February from 9am. 

• Soup and Pud Wednesday 7rd February               
12 noon to 12.30pm.  

• Valentines Quiz Night with food Saturday 17th 
February.  Food served at 6pm. 

• Poppyland Wednesday 14th February.  Talk on 
Woven Silk Pictures by Dot starting at 2.30pm.  
Phone Dot 833249 (after 6pm) for further details.  

• Coffee Morning Wednesday 21st February from 
9.30am.  Proceeds to the church and Pilgrim 
Shelter.  

• Gardening Club 21st February starting at 2pm.  

• Fund Raising Meeting Wednesday 21st February 

7pm.  

• Lunch club Wednesday 28th February            
12.00 -12.30pm to eat.  Contact Liz 834965 to book 
your place or if you require a lift.   

• Craft Circle will resume in March.  Starts at 2pm.  
£1.50.  Please phone June 833382 for details. 

http://trimingham.org/


 

• On Saturday 17th February there will be a Valentine 
Quiz with food.  Food will be served at 6pm at a cost 
of £7.50 a ticket, including quiz.  Please book with Liz 
on 834965 
 

• On Wednesday 21st February it is Coffee Morning 
time starting at 9.30am (the January one raised £40).  
All proceeds are divided equally between the Pilgrim 
Shelter and the church. 
 

• In the afternoon of Wednesday 21st February it will be 
Gardening Club starting at 2pm.  Tony gave a very 
informative talk on the use of compost at the January 
meeting and the topic of the February talk is yet to be 
decided. 
 

• Fund Raising Meeting is at 7pm on Wednesday 21st 
February. 
 

• The February Lunch Club will be on 28th February, 
please again book with Liz on 834965 

 

• There will be Murder Mystery Evening on Saturday 
24th March (hopefully at our new hall) with food being 
served at 6pm.  The funds raised from this event will 
be donated to the MacMillan Nurses, so not only can 
you have an enjoyable evening but also know that 
the proceeds will go to a good cause. 
 

• It is now time to remind you all that the Yard Sale will 
take place on Sunday 1st April and the Dog Show on 
Sunday 8th April, further details in later Newsletters. 
 

S 

  

 

• Thank You to everyone who supported our efforts 
throughout December, it was a very successful 
month. 

 

• First a big thank you to all the Jam Jarers for their 
contributions towards the upkeep of our church.  For 
those new to our village the Jam Jar Collection is a 
scheme where you put coins into a jam jar, or a 
container of your choice, any loose change that you 
have or £1 per week.  Each quarter Dot calls round to 
collect your Jam Jar money.  

 

• Is anyone interested in joining a Drama Group when 
we moved up to our new hall?  The idea would be to 
put on two shows a year (only one in 2018) which 
hopefully would be a lot of fun and raise funds too.  If 
anyone is interested, please contact Dot on 833249 
(after 6pm). 

 

• The 100 Club still has a few number available, please 
contact Myra on 833760 for further details. 

 

• The Table Top will be on Sunday 4th February 
starting at 9.30am.  Please come along, if only to 
have one of Liz’s delicious bacon rolls 

 

• Soup and Pud will be on Wednesday 7th February 
starting at 12.30pm, please book with Liz on 834965. 

 

• Poppyland Ladies would like to thank Allan and Eva 
for printing the 2018 Programme.  Unfortunately, 
Alan Robson is unable to give his talk on Wednesday 
14th February, so instead Dot will be bringing forward 
her talk on Woven Silk Pictures. 

 



100 Club winners for January 2018 
 

1st No 64   Mrs R Brown £20    
2nd No 21  Mrs D Reeve £10  
3rd No 80  Mrs Penfold £5  
4th No 48  Miss L King £5 
 

 

We hope to hold a Beetle Drive on Saturday 3rd 

March with supper.  Details to follow on our 

website or phone Liz 834965. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Table Top Sale for March is on Sunday 4th starting at 
9.30pm. 
 

• Also dates for your diary are: 
 

• The Art Exhibition on Friday 27th to Sunday 29th 
April is usually held in the church; however, this 
year it will be held in our new hall.  Not only 
because the light will be much better there but it will 
also be warmer.  If you would like to exhibit 
paintings, photographs, sculptures etc. please 
contact Dot on 833249 (after 6pm) and she will let 
you have the necessary form. 
 

• We are also planning to have a Flower Festival at 
our new hall over the weekend of Saturday 26th to 
Monday 28th May.  The theme will be books that are 
based in Norfolk. 
 

 

 

ON 8th January we had the latest Parish Council 
meeting. Some information you may like. 
 

Community Housing  The representatives from NNDC 
have contacted local landowners in an endeavor to 
pinpoint some suitable and available land for these 
community houses. Once they get some feedback 
they will revert to us with the information. That will 
then be presented to all parishioners for further 
decisions if the concept is still acceptable. 
Coastal Forum  This is a committee that is organised 
by NNDC and we have representation. Some of the 
latest news is that the British Geological Society have 
been asked to carry out another survey of the cliffs. 
Information, as we get it, will be included on our web 
site. 
Speeding through our village  Coincidentally, whilst 
the meeting was going on a car overturned outside 
the church, a salutary reminder of just how 
dangerous speeding can be. We are in discussion 
with our new District Councilor to try and get the 
30mph zone at the western end of the village moved 
from its current position to the bottom of the hill at 
Bizwell Farm. There was also discussion about 
moving the zone at the other end of the village to 
beyond the golf ball, if only to protect the 
Gimmingham lane road junction. Considering the 
accident outside the church we approached the police 
about setting up a Community Speed watch group 
and we have a PC coming to the next meeting to tell 
us how that works. 
 

Please read the minutes from the meeting which are 
available on the PC web site. 
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Whist Drives every Tuesday 
and Friday evening  
7pm for 7.15pm deal. 
  

Contact Liz 834965 for further 
details. 
 
 
 
 

. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 Alec's Mardle 
 (Alec Reynolds was born in Trimingham in 1926 and has lived here all his life) 

 

Dot came to see me, and she was carrying something in 
her hand.  She said “What is this.  I found it in a drawer in 
the Church.”  It was a carbarundum.  It could have been my 
Dad’s.  When he used a scythe, he would have used it to 
sharpen the blade.  When he mowed the Churchyard he 
used a scythe.  It could be used to sharpen the hives of a 
hay cutter, a binder, and hives for cutting corn.  The type of 
hives used now do not need sharpening.  Sometimes you 
would have used it to sharpen a hook for hedging.  The 
one Dot showed me had a wooden handle which was 
expensive.  The one Dad used mostly for a hook did not 
have a handle.   
 

 

Church Services in the Parish 
 

One in the village this month 
 

Sunday 4th February  
Holy Communion  
11am Trimingham 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Parish Council Meeting 
Monday 12th March 7pm 

All welcome 
We will discuss forthcoming Speed watch in the village 

 
 

 

Trimingham Pilgrim Football Results 
 

Sunday 7th January 
Pilgrims 4  Bungay Town 0 
 
Sunday 14th January 
Poringland 4   Pilgrims 4 

 

 

There is now a befriending club in the 
Pilgrim Shelter on Tuesday mornings 
from 10 til 12 for those who would 
like a chat with refreshments.  Details 
from Ginny or Maureen 834471  
or 834466. 
  
 
. 
 

 

 



 
  

To date we have raised £49,366.62 
gross 

Nature Notes 
 

More seal stories this month. 
A man had to be prevented from sitting his child on a 
baby seal at Winterton to take a photograph. It was 
fortunate that the mother seal was not around as there 
could have been a tragic end to this rash and stupid 
action with a wild animal.  
 

On a lighter note a record 2700 baby seals were born 
this season at Blakeney, in contrast to the 25 first 
recorded in 2001. 
 

Did you join in the RSPB great garden bird watch on 
27th January? The society relies on thousands of 
volunteers throughout the country to measure the state 
of the countries bird population. I am writing this before 
then, but I am hoping to record small flock of jackdaws 
which have been visiting me for the past few weeks. I 
suppose on the day they won't turn up. 
 

I saw my first snowdrops of the year in Sheringham 
Park and blue tits have already been seen examining 
nest boxes in Trimingham. On my walks around the 
village I have recently seen woodpecker, marsh harrier, 
buzzard, a large flock of mixed finches and a few deer. 
 

Spring is now on the way, so we may hope for better 
weather. 
 

Mac Marshall 
, 
, 
. 

 

Mundesley Pantomime this year is Snow White 
and the Seven Dwarfs.  Directed by Ian Cashmore 
and produced by Pat Nearney.  Over 50 people are 
involved in the production.  Trimingham lad  
Dylan Wilson has a comedy part for the second 
year and Trimingham born and bred Shelian Olley 
plays the Norfolk Fairy for a 20th consecutive year. 
 
Shows are nightly from Tuesday 13th February to 
Saturday 17th February.  All at 7.30pm.  Tickets are 
on sale at The Corner House Café in Mundesley 
(opposite Spar) from Monday 29th January, every 
day from 10am onwards.  Adults £8 and children 
under 12, £4.  All enquires telephone 07503 
297602 or visit mundesleypanto.co.uk. 

 



 

TRIMINGHAM ROOFING 
 

FLAT AND PITCH ROOFING 
LEAD WORK 

CHIMNEY REPAIRS 
FASCIA AND GUTTERING  

GENERAL BUILDING 

Tel 01263 833448 
07747 136190 

CJ Tree & Garden 
Services Norfolk 

 

All Aspects of tree work carried out 

 

Hedge trimming, pruning, removal 

Mini digger and larger excavator work 

Landscaping, Fencing, Gates etc. 

 

Woodchip always available 

 

City & Guilds / Lantra qualified 

Public liability & employee insurance 

 
www.cjtreeservices.co.uk 

Phone 07500 514187 
 

http://www.cjtreeservices.co.uk/

